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Smyrna Resident on ACC2 Program for Delaware

Jeffrey Terrell <info@email.actionnetwork.org>
Mon 11/28/2022 9:44 AM

To: Krall, Kyle (DNREC) <Kyle.Krall@delaware.gov>

Mr Kyle Krall,

Delaware is the first state I have lived in that inspects motor vehicles. It obviously doesn’t work.

I’ve spent most of my life in the Midwest. My homes in Kansas and Indiana were surrounded with
farms, cities, and pickup trucks. Despite this, I have never seen so many intentionally modified,
pollution spewing, oversized, and loud, “pick up trucks” in my entire life than I have here in
Delaware. It’s not even close.

The inspection system here does a very good job with safety in regards to brake lights, turn
signals, and the like. It fails spectacularly in regards to emissions.

I asked my father-in-law in Middletown how these vehicles can possibly pass inspection. His
response is that they remove all the loud and pollution-spewing modifications for the inspection,
and then reinstall them after they are released by the state.

This practice needs to stop.

These vehicles are unsafe menaces to us all. They assault the ears, the eyes and the lungs.

Please help.

Sincerely,

Jeffrey Terrell 

Smyrna

Jeffrey Terrell 

jdtarch@icloud.com 

202 Ashfield Ct 

Smyrna, Delaware 19977


